
Capitol Volkssport Christmas Potluck & Club Meeting 

December 13, 2016 

Jacob Smith House 

 

A brief meeting was held after the Christmas potluck. President Liz Morrison opened the meeting and 

welcomed several new members who joined us for dinner. Liz thanked all the workers at the Susan 

Berry Memorial Holiday Walk and all the members who donated cookies for the event. She then 

thanked Bill and Holly Spaulding for all their work to put on tonight's potluck and for the photo 

presentation from this year's walks. 

It was moved and seconded to accept the November minutes as written. 

The Susan Berry Memorial Holiday Walk was a success in spite of the rain. We had 280 walkers which 

was better than last year. We had fewer credit walkers in part because of the number of girl scouts 

(minors) participating. We didn't make a profit but because we purchased supplies to restock we will be 

using many of these for the upcoming Seabreeze event in February. 

Sheila Morrison noted that we are in great financial shape with monies coming in for Seabreeze. 

Bill Spaulding reported that the 120 dinner tickets for the catered dinner at Seabreeze have sold out. 

Sign up sheets were made available for Seabreeze workers and for donations of cookies and crockpots 

of soup. 

New business: 

1. Bob and Sheila Morrison will be showing photos from their Walking the Cotswolds trip at the 

January meeting. 

2. Karen Younkins reported that we now have 92 club members. 

3. Liz Morrison announced that we have already secured the United Churches building for next 

year's holiday walk and Izzy's will continue to be our monthly dinner and meeting venue.   

4. Liz also let us know that we will be making a donation to the United Churches for being our host 

for the start point of the recent Holiday Walk.  


